
Sharing Activities of the Kaohsiung Community Sisters in Taiwan 

During Christmas 

To share the joyful news of Baby Jesus' birth, we 

came together to create small mangers. The 

materials for the mangers were sourced from 

everyday items like nutshells and discarded wood. 

Through the sisters' patience and meticulous 

assembly, 

these were 

transformed 

into small gifts for prayers and 

sharing. We hope that those who 

receive a manger will feel the presence of God with them.  

 

 

 

 



We organized an art exhibition featuring Sister Yamei’s(Emmanuela) 

paintings exhibition. Her creative theme, “The Light pass through the 

darkness”, primarily 

illustrates the need for God’s 

guidance and warmth when 

facing the dark moments of 

life’s journey. The exhibition 

was held at Wenzao Ursuline 

University of Languages, 

which is also the location of the Kaohsiung community. We hope the 

artwork offers a glimmer of hope to those 

who are currently experiencing darkness. 

   

 



On Christmas Day, in addition to attending Mass, we gathered in the 

afternoon for gift exchanges. This 

tradition is part of the”Little Master and 

Little Angel ”game that has been 

ongoing for several years. In the weeks 

leading up to Christmas, each sister 

draws a name and observes the chosen 

person’s needs, preparing a thoughtful gift for 

them. Before giving the gift, we also express 

gratitude and blessings for them. This activity 

strengthens our bonds and fosters deeper 

relationships. 

   

 

 

 



Finally, on Epiphany, two sisters working at Wenzao Ursuline University 

joined faculty and students to share “Galette des Rois” (King’s Cake) and 

the biblical story of the Magi seeking Jesus. Everyone was encouraged to 

reflect on who the most important person in their life is and what their 

most precious gift might be.  

In summary, the Kaohsiung community in Taiwan strives to bear witness 

to Jesus through daily life activities. 

 


